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Meeting minutes- April 7, 2015

The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 

In attendance:


Commission Members Present: Bill Vanderwende, Bud O’Neill, F. Kenneth Blessing, Laura Hill, Jennifer Singh, Scott Webb, Jim Elliott, Mark Adkins, Frank Piorko, Lisa McCormick, Ming Lau
Ex-officios Present:  Ed Kee
Commission Members Absent: Dave Baker, Jessica Inhoff, Richard Sterling, Dave Small, Ken Horeis
Others Present: Ben Coverdale, Garry Killmon, Paul Puglisi, Charmayne Buskey, Mark Cartanza, Terry Baker, Sydney Riggi, Amy Shober, Lauren Torres, Selly Kepfa, Larry Towle, Mindy Burd
This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 
Call to Order/Welcome:
Chairman Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance and reminded those seeking education credits to sign the sign-in sheet. 
Approval of Minutes:

A motion was heard to approve the minutes of the Full Commission Meeting minutes of February 3, 2014, and March 3, 2015. 

Discussion and Action Items:

Fertilizer Tonnage Report and Manure Testing Results- Dan Woodall (DDA)
· Dan went over the total sales of commercial fertilizer over the last 14 yrs
· Since 2000, there has been approximately 100,000 ton increase 
· Dan showed the nutrient breakdown in commercial fertilizer sales:
1. Phosphate stayed about the same

2. Nitrogen has increased

3. Potash has only increased slightly
· He reported that from the poultry manure samples that have been tested in the lab:
1. 45% of the samples range with 2-3% nitrogen levels (with 35% also ranging at 3-4%)
2. 45% of the samples range with 2-3% phosphate levels (with 25% also ranging at 1-2%)

3. 60% of the samples range with 2-3% potash
· Dan showed results of the moisture values in the poultry manure samples that were tested:
1. 40% of the samples received had 20-30% moisture in them

2. 22% of the samples received had 30-40% moisture in them

3. 15% of the samples received had 40-50% moisture in them

4. Over 30% of the samples received had to be dried before analyzing due to having so much moisture
· There was a brief discussion on the increase of phosphorus over the last year between turf and farm
Discussion on revisions to Certification and Testing schedule for 2016- Amy Shober (University of DE)
· Amy Shober, Sydney Riggi and Lauren Torres attended a Regional Nutrient Management Coordinators meeting in Richmond, VA to compare how the surrounding states are handling certification and testing
· There is a new  CBP document for BMP verification guidance available
· A 3rd party must do the verification and do spot checks on 10% of the people
· Here is what they found when comparing to the other states:
1. VA, PA & WV only certify planners (no producers unless they write plans)
2. MD offers 2 hr voucher training for Ag Private Applicators
3. They have a turf and landscape sector program
4. VA fertilized public land must have NMP certification for commercial applicators
5. MD- is similar to Pesticides; Urban AIR
Testing Program- 
· There needs to be test security for printing and storage of the exam
· Good test questions need to be written and be less confusing
· DE has not changed their exam in several years-(it was suggested that we do)
· VA changes their tests every time it is given

· The Mid-Atlantic Nutrient Management Handbook has not been updated since 2006 and Amy is going to work on a “Version II” of the handbook to make it more up to date

· Amy suggested that they “redo” the test schedule and how it is handled each year

· They would like to split Agriculture and Horticulture

· They would like the training to just be held in Kent County at the Ag Commodity Building at the Harrington Fairgrounds

· The Agriculture session would then be held in March 2016- morning/afternoon and in July 2016 afternoon/evening

· The Horticulture session  would be held in December 2016 for private and commercial handlers only

· Amy would like to restructure session 4 and put more emphasis on important aspects of plan writing

· The committee motioned for them to move forward with these changes and it was approved

CAFO Permit
· CAFO permit was submitted to DNREC to submit to the EPA for their final comments and we are hoping for a quick response from them
· It would then come up for public notice, public comment and then approval
· Ken Blessing voiced some concerns about the public access to information section regarding crop yields and record retention
Administrator’s Report: 

·         Larry Towle outlined the Administrator’s Report (a copy of which is attached to the original minutes).

·        Larry stated that the CAFO numbers are staying consistent
·        It was stated that the testing and consultant numbers have increased
·        Larry Towle announced that he would be retiring after 25 yrs on July 31, 2015

·        The commission voted to go into an Executive Meeting to discuss what the process will be in hiring someone to replace Larry Towle as the NMC Administrator

·        The commission went into the meeting at 8:40pm and dismissed at 9:00pm. All the commissioner members that were at the Full Commission meeting were also at the Executive Meeting
Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be May 5, 2015 at 7:00 pm. He cautioned that the meeting may be cancelled if there are no actionable items, and there will be notification of such cancellation. 
Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 8:40 pm. 
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman
Delaware Nutrient Management Commission
LT/mab
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